BCCRA Minutes – May 9, 2019

Mo's Irish Pub – 255 East Basse Road
Board Members in Attendance: Carol Castillo, Angie Jimenez, Letitia “Tish” Moncivais,

Blanca Espericueta, and Jessica Butts.

Meeting announced at 6:00 p.m.

Carol welcomed and thanked all for being present despite possible inclement weather. She welcomed all members; 2 honorary members, 73 total. Past presidents David Zarate and Mary Berry were present. NCRA rep Kristin Anderson was not present, at Capitol Hill with NCRA; TCRA rep 

Erminia Uviedo was present; TexDRA reps Angie Lozano and Kim Tindall were not present.

Meeting called to order at 6:01 p.m.

Carol Castillo mentioned the minutes from March and April. Motion to accept the minutes from March and April made by Blanca Espericueta; seconded by Erminia Uviedo. Motion was adopted.

As for the BCCRA bank account, Tish Moncivias is Treasurer, and Angie Jimenez is on the account also; Carol Castillo mentioned her address is linked to the account.

Treasurer's report: BCCRA has a balance of $9,574.98.

Fiesta medals: 100 medals were sold at $10/each, a profit of $1,000.

Jessica Butts made a motion to accept the treasurer's report; Bebe Lopez seconded the motion. Motion was adopted.

Carol Castillo mentioned the golf tournament upcoming on May 18, 2019 in addition to payment for membership, saying anyone needing signed up can pay membership fees online in addition to in person with cash or check.

David Zarate is heading the golf tournament process. BCCRA has 32 teams now. There is a volunteer sheet for those who have volunteered; they will be scheduled for two-hour shifts. So far, 22 to 23 volunteers have signed up; 10:00 a.m. will be the time for volunteers to appear, and golfers should appear around 11:30 a.m.; the event will begin at 1:30 p.m.

Two wheelbarrows of liquor will need to be set up as well. TABC license law prevents the wheelbarrows from being on display, but they will be in a closet so the golfers can view them if they like. T-shirts for volunteers will be passed out at the venue.

The table will need to be set up as well. BCCRA will have four card readers present for charges to be made. A volunteer will be needed for registration, charging for the Mulligans, and dispensing the lunches.

Kathy Hoffman's firm has provided Yeti cups for the volunteers; Kim Tindall's firm is donating bags; US Legal is giving jerky, water, and Gatorade for the golfers.

The pre-golf game party will be held at Mo's Irish Pub, in exchange for their donation of lunches, on Friday night preceding the golf tournament, the 17th of May.

Any advertisement/donated items should be brought in before the event to ensure they can be inserted into the bags by the time of the event.

The raffle tickets will be headed by Blanca Espericueta. A gift certificate by Ernie Acevedo is in the raffle as well. A table will be set up for the raffle items to be on display, aside from the wheelbarrows.

The golfers will be awarded 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place awards. 1st place prize is about $1k; 2nd, $750; and 3rd, still under advisement.

BCCRA is going to meet with the CPA after the golf tournament to make a plan for the funds raised. Sending members, both student and professional, to the convention is an idea that BCCRA is considering investing in. Two 500-dollar scholarships will be presented in Christmas in addition to the four 250-dollar scholarships being presented at the golf tournament to essay-contest winners.

The Board will be in discussion regarding the scholarship's disbursal, as it is currently dispensed directly to the students.

Carol Castillo again apologized for the mentoring program falling through the cracks, but mentioned Jessica Butts is heading the program and invited her to speak. BCCRA plans to take the mentorship program online.

Erminia Uviedo made a motion to introduce new Bexar County court reporters to the profession with a welcome basket filled with donated items, BCCRA in charge of presenting the 150-dollar basket of items needed generically across the field; Angie Jimenez seconded the motion. Motion was adopted. Kathy Hoffman raised a motion for Erminia's motion to be a continued line item on BCCRA's account. The ayes had it.

NCRA Kristin Anderson sent an e-mail, wanting to advise that she's out of town fulfilling NCRA responsibilities; NCRA boot camp 2019 was a success on Capitol Hill in Washington, D.C.; Texas had the most state attendees from both TCRA and TexDRA.

TCRA's bill is in the Senate and has been referred to State Affairs. With only 18 days left in the session, it should be acted upon soon. Reciprocity of certifications is one suggestion; uncertified reporters in an apprentice program is another (the TASK Force will be working on this); online testing is another option in the bill.

Upcoming events: same day as golf tournament, CEUs will be offered at the beach in Corpus Christi; September 5th is the beginning date for the TCRA convention, and they should have something for students, if not a student track; TCRA's scholarship is $2,500; June 22nd will be the next CSR exam; June 11th is the upcoming online NCRA's A-Z program date.

The charge for raffle tickets will be $25 each with a 3,000-dollar American Airlines voucher as the 1st prize.

Carol Castillo requested updated information from BCCRA members and restated that BCCRA's Facebook group is a private page for members only.

Angie Lozano is friends with Cleto from “Where's Cleto?” He will be doing another feature on court reporters. No date is set. He will be present at 5:30 or 5:45 a.m. for this morning feature.

Bebe Lopez stated what she wants to see from BCCRA: more media involvement; Facetiming meetings; and then magnetic pins for all the BCCRA members to have name, contact info, and/or company affiliation.

Ermina Uviedo talked to Carol Castillo about paying for a spot on SA Live or

Good Morning, San Antonio, to have the court reporters interviewed. The cost is $1,500 to be featured on SA Live.

Motion to adjourn made by Mary Berry, seconded by Elva Chapa. Motion was adopted.

Meeting adjourned at 7:06 p.m.
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Carol Castillo, President




Jessica C. Butts, Secretary

